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Senator
Gary R. George and 
Representative Carol Kelso, Co-chairpersons

Joint Legislative Audit Committee

State Capitol

Madison, Wisconsin 53702

 

State Superintendent John T. Benson

Department of Public Instruction

125 South Webster Street

Madison, Wisconsin 53702

 

Dear Senator George, Representative Kelso, and State Superintendent Benson:

At the
request of the Department of Public Instruction (DPI), we have completed a limited-scope
audit of
 federal reimbursements the Community Relations-Social Development Commission
(SDC) received
 under the Child and Adult Care Food Program from March 1, 1997 through
March 31, 1999. During our
 audit period, SDC received $3.9 million in federal
reimbursements for meals served to eligible children
 at 83 after-school, day care, and
Head Start centers under its sponsorship.

Because SDC did not require the centers to maintain adequate meal service records and
did not monitor
 them sufficiently, we found substantial noncompliance with state and
federal documentation
 requirements. We question $1,242,000, or almost 32 percent of the
federal funds received under the food
 program during our audit period, for over 646,000
meals that were not adequately documented and
 almost 56,000 meals for which sufficient
effort was not made to adjust quantities ordered to reflect
 anticipated absences. However,
we also found that SDC was eligible for an additional $3,000 in federal
 funding and has
repaid DPI for $154,000 in questioned costs. Therefore, the net amount questioned for
 the
audited period is $1,085,000.

Except for the absence of documentation that SDC did not require centers to maintain,
we have no reason
 to believe that centers did not serve meals to children. However, our
role as auditors is to question all
 meals for which attendance and other records were not
available or for which centers did not
 appropriately adjust meal orders. It is DPI’s
responsibility to resolve our audit findings with SDC and the
 federal government. The
actual amount SDC may be required to repay may be more or less than the
 amount we
question. It should be noted that on April 5, 2000, after we had provided our audit report
to
 the agency, SDC suggested additional attendance information for children may be
available from
 Milwaukee County, which may have collected the information for other
program purposes. DPI may
 wish to consider this new information in resolving SDC’s
questioned costs.

A recent federal audit also raised concerns about SDC’s administration of the food
program. We found
 that SDC has taken reasonable actions to address these concerns,
although we note the need to credit
 food program accounts for an additional $2,276 for
interest earned on program cash balances. In
 addition, at the request of DPI, we reviewed
SDC’s recording of work effort to the Child and Adult Care
 Food Program and the
federal Summer Food Service Program. SDC has reasonable procedures to ensure
 work effort
is fairly and accurately recorded between the two programs.

The attachment summarizes our findings regarding SDC’s administration of the
federal food program. A
 separate report to SDC’s executive director, dated April 12,
2000, details the number of undocumented
 meals claimed by each participating child care
center under SDC’s sponsorship, as well as
 recommendations for improved control.

We appreciate the courtesy and cooperation extended to us by SDC staff.



Sincerely,

Janice Mueller

State Auditor

JM/BN/ao
cc: Senator Judith Robson


Senator Brian Burke

Senator Peggy Rosenzweig

Senator Mary Lazich

Representative Stephen Nass

Representative John Gard 

Representative Robert Ziegelbauer

Representative David Cullen


Ms. Deborah Blanks, Executive Director

Community Relations-Social Development Commission
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